## Meeting of May 28, 2024

## **Board Honors May Employees of the Month**

The Orange County Transportation Authority board recognized three employees of the month for May.

The honors went to:

- Baljit Sandhu, a coach operator who started at OCTA in 2002. Baljit consistently provides safe
  and reliable bus service while maintaining excellent attendance and customer service. He
  recently achieved 22 years of safe driving.
- Scott Rizuto, a parts clerk who started at OCTA in 2019. Scott demonstrates a strong attention to detail, particularly when reviewing maintenance contracts.
- Nicole Sanchez, a section manager in Accounting Operations who started at OCTA in 2023. Nicole
  has helped OCTA automate systems within the accounts payable process to reduce manual tasks
  and improve efficiency.

## Board Receives Update on Study Aimed at Improving O.C.'s Transit Future

The OCTA board received an update on the 2024 OC Transit Vision Master Plan, a study that aims to improve public transit options throughout Orange County during the next 30 years.

OCTA has identified 12 transit corridors with opportunities for future transportation investment. These corridors were selected based on overall travel demand, existing bus ridership, equity, and proximity to key destinations, among other factors.

Input from the public is a crucial part of developing the proposed strategies and options that will help shape the OC Transit Vision.

For more information and to learn how to provide your feedback, visit octa.net/OCTransitVision.